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            AVRUPA BİRLİĞİ TÜRKİYE DELEGASYONU

Press Release / Basın Duyurusu


EU SUPPORTS TURKEY IN THE FIGHT AGAINST CYBERCRIME

 

The results of an EU-funded project to tackle cybercrime and serve internet users will be unveiled at a ceremony on 2 October in Ankara. The project has helped authorities develop mechanisms to better protect Turkish internet users, such as establishing a round-the-clock police service and improving cooperation between law enforcement agencies and internet service providers.

 

The €1.3 million project has supported Turkey in adapting its internet laws to European standards, in particular the Council of Europe's Budapest Convention against cybercrime which Turkey ratified in May. In line with the requirements of the convention, the project has helped establish a 24/7 contact point in the cybercrime department of National Police to facilitate cooperation and exchange of information on cybercrime to better protect the public.

 

Worldwide, more than one million people become victims of cybercrime every day, credit card fraud being one of the most commonly reported offences. To address this challenge and promote greater internet safety, the European Commission has developed a Cyber Security Strategy and established a European Cybercrime Centre at EU’s law enforcement agency Europol. The centre will pool expertise and information, support criminal investigations, and promote EU-wide solutions. This project has also strengthened the capacity of Turkish authorities to cooperate quickly and effectively with the Europol centre. 

 

The 22 month-project was implemented with the German Foundation for International Legal Cooperation. It supported the preparation of guidelines for better cooperation between law enforcement and judicial authorities on cybercrime-related matters. One outcome has been developing procedures for cooperation between law enforcement authorities and internet service providers. The project has also developed training modules and established a pool of trainers. Police staff received in-service training, providing the basis for a functioning cybercrime centre, including a 24/7 contact point available to the public, foreseen to open in the coming months. Trainings and other activities were also attended by the Gendarmerie General Command, the Ministry of Justice, and the Telecommunications Authority.

 

The project event will be attended by Mr Enver Salihoğlu, Deputy Undersecretary of the Turkish Ministry of the Interior, Mr Béla Szombati, Deputy Head of the EU Delegation to Turkey, and Mr Stefan Delfs, Head of the Legal and Consular Affairs Section from the Embassy of the Federal Republic of Germany.
Date/Time: 
2 October 2014, 14:30
Venue: 
Turkish National Police, Dikmen Caddesi No.89, Ankara (Y Blok, Mavi Salon)
For more information, please contact the Delegation: Gamze Kösekahya Pazarcı, Tel: (+90 312) 459 87 00; e-mail: gamze.kosekahya@eeas.europa.eu
Ankara, 01.10.2014
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